Clocks Go Back - Crime Prevention Advice
As the darker evenings draw nearer Norfolk Constabulary is taking the opportunity to remind householders not to make it easy for potential burglars. Officers are advising people to pay extra attention to home and vehicle security as the clocks go back - often seen as an opportunist time for thieves. By taking simple steps householders can avoid becoming a victim of crime.
 

Such steps include:
 

Around the home/garden:
· Good outdoor lighting can put off a burglar.

· Fit lights out of easy reach.

· Make your home look occupied when you are out- don’t leave your curtains closed during the daytime as this shows the house is empty. Use automatic timer switches to turn lights on when it gets dark and have radios on during the day.

· Consider fitting a burglar alarm - make sure it is installed properly and works by a reputable installer.

· A thorny hedge along the boundary of your property can put thieves off.

· Burglars don’t like gravel; it’s noisy to walk on.

· Always close your gate and secure it with a lock.

· Trim back any hedges or plants that a burglar could hide behind.

 Superintendent Mike Fawcett, of Norfolk Constabulary's Community Safety Department, said lapses in security can often give rise to opportunistic crime. 
 

“Most burglaries are carried out by opportunist thieves. The darker nights can bring with them thieves using the cover of darkness to look out for lapses in security – such as doors and windows left insecure or property left on display in cars. People are advised to be aware and make use of simple crime prevention methods which deprive thieves of the opportunity to steal.” 
 

Householders are also reminded to keep windows and doors locked and secure at all times, whether they are inside or outside the home. Attention should also be paid to the security of sheds and garages and to the property stored within. Parked cars should be left locked and secure with no property left on display.
 

Supt Fawcett added: "Norfolk is an extremely safe place to live and your chances of being burgled still remain extremely low but you should look at your home through a burglar’s eyes. Don’t become an easy target. We would also urge householders to be good neighbours and call the police if anyone is spotted acting suspiciously in their neighbourhood."
 

The clocks go back on Sunday, 31 October, 2010. 
 

For further crime prevention advice visit www.norfolk.police.uk. 
